
BID No. 16-17/22 – Addendum No. 4           Page 1 of 1 

 

Purchasing Department 
530 Water Street 

Oakland, CA 94607 
 
Date: June 19, 2017 

 
ADDENDUM No. 4 

 
BID No. 16-17-22 Meraki Access Points and Switches  

 
This Addendum modifies the original BID Documents for the above mentioned BID. Acknowledge receipt of this 
addendum in the space provided on the BID Form (Attachment 2). Failure to do so may disqualify your bid. 
 
The following questions were submitted by the deadline and are answered in this addendum: 
 

1. Supplier Question: Does the Port have a local preference point system for local business in the Port’s 
operational impact area? 
 
Port Response:    The Port of Oakland currently does not have a local preference point system in place for 
Local and Small Businesses for the purchase of goods and services. However, the Port does have a local 
preference points system in place for the utilization of small and local businesses in construction and 
professional services contracts. 
 

2. Supplier Question:  What is required to do business with the City of Oakland? Is there a requirement for 
only State of California businesses? 
 
Port Response:   Generally, if your company is a Corporation or LLC doing business in California you 
should be registered with the Secretary of the State of California, Additional, Port of Oakland provides in 
Attachment 1, Instructions to Bidder provides what is required to respond to this bid. 

 
3. Supplier Question:  Will the Port consider lowering the bid bond? 

 
Port Response:  There is no bid bond requirement as part of this bid. Please note in the Instructions to 
Bidder, Attachment 1, page 2 of 7, item 10 the box is not checked.  
 

 
 
 
There are no other changes to Bid No. 16-17/22. 


